
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 14TH, 2017 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, September 14th, 2017.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who have done heroic efforts,  our service personnel serving all over the world and a favorite student who died two years ago at the age of 26 – he will never forget her.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

No one addressed the Board.
REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton reported that the CAC met the first week of August and had completed 100 “Welcome Packets” to be distributed at Community Day.  They will meet again on Sept. 20th at 6 PM.  The only community event he spoke of was Community Day to be held this Saturday, Sept. 16th.  The Grange’s complimentary booklets have been left all around town showcasing the Grange’s accomplishments and those of the many Town organizations listed in the program.
Councilman D’Agostino did not have a Planning Board report but congratulated the Grange on their spirit of volunteerism.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich covered the recent Zoning Board of Appeals meeting.  Only one application had been submitted for a detached garage, which would then be the subject of a public hearing on Wednesday, October 4th.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:
Supervisor Norton stated that NYS Department of Taxation & Finance had approved the Town’s new assessments at 100% of market value, bringing the equalization rate to 100%.  There will also be a Hazardous Waste disposal day on October 20th for businesses, farms, schools and government agencies.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to accept the agenda.    Mr. D’Agostino added that there was a second deputy clerk resume received, which Mrs. Bell was then given.  A roll call vote was then held:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. RECEIPT OF GRANT: The supervisor announced that after 15 months, they had finally received the grant to renovate the Senior Citizen Room in the Town Hall.  The windows on that side of the building will also be starting to be replaced in the next 2 weeks.
2. HIGHWAY VEHICLE REPLACEMENT ACCOUNT:  To make the account less restrictive and in line with a current account, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to rename the Highway Vehicle Replacement Account the Highway Capital Improvement Account.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

3. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – SOLAR MORATORIUM EXTENSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to hold a Special Meeting / Public Hearing on Monday, October 9th for an extension to the current Solar Moratorium at 7:30 PM Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
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4. ACCEPT RESIGNATION OF TOWN HALL CUSTODIAN: The resignation of Stephen Snyder was accepted with regret and gratitude for his years here on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


A motion was also made by Joseph Norton to advertise to fill the vacancy of a Town Hall custodian, seconded by Ryan Orton.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

OTHER:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to advertise for bids to install a newer sewer system for the Town Hall since the almost 100 year old clay pipes were collapsing and winter was approaching.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the August 7th Special Meeting / Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Ryan Orton. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

The August 21st Special Meeting Minutes were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.

Mark D’Agostino made a motion, seconded by Joseph Norton, to amend the Minutes of the August 10th meeting as follows:

· First page, under liaison reports from Mr. D’Agostino, who wanted to have his comments entered into the Minutes verbatim: Councilman D’Agostino did not have a report from the Planning Board but instead wanted to address a letter that was circulating around town from Mr. Greg Bull and Mr. Rob Baumstone, adding that the letter appears to be politically motivated since Mr. Bull and Mr. Baumstone ran for town council only a couple years ago. Mr. Bull’s letter claims that at the July videotaped town board meeting “two residents (who were actually Mr. Bull and Michael Shafer) asked the Board questions and were told by Mr. Norton to sit down and be quiet and that Mr. D‘Agostino said Board meetings are not the place to ask questions”. Councilman D’Agostino said that quite frankly that was a lie and very disappointing for Mr. Bull to put that lie out in a letter, adding that Mr. Bull must have forgotten the meetings are videotaped and on the town website. Nowhere on the videotape or in the Minutes prepared by Town Clerk Ritamary Bell does it say what Mr. Bull is claiming.  Councilman D’Agostino said that anyone who received Messrs. Bull and Baumstone’s letter should verify its accuracy by watching the July videotape and then determine themselves if what Mr. Bull wrote was true or not. Councilman D’Agostino then asked why would Mr. Bull write such a letter? Is it because Mr. Bull and Mr. Shafer are running for town positions in this November election? Councilman D’Agostino then requested that Mr. Bull write a retraction and apology in his next letter.
· First page, under the supervisor’s report, 3rd line: “… but as of now, with controls put in place, it had a $2,500 surplus…”

· Page 3, #10 – After the executive session, 2nd paragraph, 5th line: “… but the mailing costs will be approximately $450…”

Roll call vote to amend the 8/10/17 Minutes as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.

With no Executive Session required, a motion to adjourn at 7:45 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

